On June 26, 2005 Board Chair Tom Lynch submitted the following question regarding Board Item CC24  Amendment to Consultant Contract with Fish and Richardson.

Question:
This is not making any sense.  If the lease is expiring why are we concerned.  What did the lease payment consist of in dollars?  I don't think I can support this.

Response:
The Lease has paid the District nothing over the course of 10 years other than some limited in-kind work and broadcasting equipment, because the lease payments were based on subscriptions to a wireless cable TV system that was never constructed.  

The expiration/termination provisions of the lease are quite complicated so the date that the lease expires is not a clear cut matter and Sprint has asserted that through various lease provisions, the lease may have been extended for 1, 3 or 10 additional years.  

As the District's spectrum represents a valuable asset, we do not want Sprint to be able to continue to "warehouse" our spectrum with the District receiving no benefit.  The majority of the funds for which we are seeking approval, will be used for (1) assessment of the current situation at the FCC; (2) dealing with new matters at the FCC; (3) negotiations with Sprint as to an agreed upon termination of the existing lease; and (4) identification of the District's future needs for its spectrum and the resolution of long-standing issues with Dade and Broward County School Districts.

